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Swnmary 

Most 1 ivestock farmers in South 
Missouri market beef cattle. Some 
92% of them in 1986 marketed beef 
cattle, 14% hogs and 7% dairy cattle. 
These results were obtained from a 
mai 1 survey of 1 ivestock producers 
conducted in early 1987. 

Almost two-thirds of the beef cattle 
marketed were feeder cattle--includ
ing backgrounded cattle. "Small" 
producers (those marketing less than 
100 head in 1986) marketed 27% of the 
fed cattle in the survey, 59% of the 
backgrounded feeders and 89% of the 
other feeder cattle. 

Local auctions were the most used 
market outlet for all feeder cattle 
and for culls while terminal markets 
were more important for the cattle 
fed on South Missouri farms. Conven
ience and better prices were the two 
main reasons for patronizing local 
auctions. Almost 20% of the feeders 
were shipped 50 miles or more to an 
auction. 

About 10% of feeder cattle moved 
through cooperative outlets with 
younger farmers making more use of 
such outlets than older farmers. 

Lo~al auctions were the principal 
outlet for dairy cattle. Likewise 
one-half the feeder pigs went through 

1 oca 1 auctions with another 19% 
through the MFA Tel-0-Auction. 

The hog producers typically marketed 
sma 11 numb~rs. On the average, they 
marketed 290 slaughter hogs and/or 
199 feeder pigs in 1986. Consequent
ly, they depended mainly on assembly 
markets with only 7% of the slaughter 
hogs going directly to packing-house 
docks. About 33% of the slaughter 
hogs were sent to packer buying sta
tions, another 33% to independent and 
cooperative buying points, 15% to 
auctions and 12% to terminals. 

Five per cent of the hog producers 
were producing on contract for 
others. 

Hence, the overall picture of live
stock marketing in South Missouri 
shows the importance of feeder cattle 
and the reliance on public assembly 
markets--mainly local auctions--for 
establishing prices and transferring 
ownership. Cooperative markets are 
important for feeder pigs and have a 
small presence in feeder cattle. The 
respondents' high valuation of the 
personal goal of enjoying rural liv
ing is likely reflected in the agen
cies they used and their general 
degree of satisfaction with the 
livestock marketing scene. 
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Introduction 

Our research objective was to obtain 
an accurate description of the first 
stage marketing of cattle and hogs by 
Missouri producers. It is part of a 
research effort to improve the effi
ciency of livestock marketing in 
Missouri. 

Systematic information about the mar
keting practices and market channels 
used by 1 i vestock producers is gen
erally obtainable only by direct 
survey. The regular data collecting 
agencies such as the Census of Agri
culture and Nation a 1 Agri cul tura 1 
Statistical Service focus mainly on 
production rather than marketing. 
Some animal data is available from 
the Packers and Stockyards Adminis
tration of the USDA but it is col-
1 ected from rna rket agencies such as 
packers and is sometimes difficult to 
tie to farmers• actions and choices. 

The last comprehensive information on 
this subject gathered by farm survey 
was obtained in 1956 (R.R. Newberg, 
Livestock Marketing in the North 
Central Region: I. Where Farmers 
and Ranchers Buy and Sell, Ohio Ag. 
Exp. Station Res. Bul. 346, December 
1959). Of course, there have been a 
great many changes since then in 
packers, intermediate agencies and 
the size and specialization of far
mers. At that time, terminal markets 
were the dominant market channel for 
slaughter cattle and hogs, although 
auctions had taken the lead over the 
terminals for feeder cattle and feed
er pigs. Direct marketing of slaugh
ter livestock to packers was growing 
but was still relatively unimportant 
-- especially for cattle -- in 1956. 

Research done at the UMC Agricultural 
Experiment Station on the marketing 
activities of a national sample of 
larger producers of hogs has shown a 
clear relationship of size to direct 

marketing at the packer•s dock. The 
largest farmers can ship by the 
truckload. They are in the market so 
frequently that they usually feel 
confident about dealing directly with 
packers rather than depending on 
organized market intermediaries to 
set price. Those producers marketing 
15,000 or more head per year shipped 
94 percent of their hogs directly to 
the packing plant compared to only 33 
percent of the hogs marketed by 
11 sma 11 er 11 producers ( 1000 to 2499 
head a year). (Jorge Gonzalez, V.J. 
Rhodes and Glenn Grimes, U.S. Hog 
Producers: Size Comparisons, UMC 
Special Report 299, 1983.) Likewise, 
only 13 percent of 1 arge operators • 
feeder pigs were sold through auc
tions while 51 percent of 11 Smaller11 

ones were sold through auctions. 

In recent years a few quite small 
packers and two larger packers -
Wilson at Marshall and SIPCO at St. 
Joseph -- have s 1 aughtered hogs in 
the state. The Packers and Stock
yards Administration report for 1985 
indicates that packers in Missouri 
purchased 84 percent of their hogs 
11 direct, 11 13 percent through termi
nals and 3 percent through auctions. 
However 11 direct 11 includes hogs pur
chased through intermediate buying 
points (packer-owned points and 
independent agencies such as Heinold 
and MFA Livestock Cooperative) as 
well as hogs purchased at the packing 
house dock. Because many of those 
hogs were likely purchased outside 
the state, the data do not necessar
ily represent the Missouri situation. 

The Packers and Stockyards report 
also indicated that Missouri had four 
terminal markets (St. Joseph, Kansas 
City, Springfield and Joplin), 94 
auctions and 203 livestock dealers 
and order buyers registered with them 
in 1985. 



The Surveyed Producers 

As an economy measure, our recent 
survey did not cover the entire 
state. Instead we focused on roughly 
the southern half but omitted the 
southeast corner which has relatively 
few 1 ivestock. The cross-hatched 
area in Figure 1 indicates the coun
ties included. Because crop produc
tion is generally greater in the 
northern part of the area, some anal
ysis is by the USDA Crop Reporting 
Districts outlined on the map. The 
surveyed area contained: 
-58,513 farmers with livestock, or 

66.7 percent of the state total 
(1982 Census of Agriculture) 

$526,513,000 in sales of beef 
cattle and calves or 58.1 
percent of the state tota 1 
(January 1, 1987, Missouri Farm 
Facts) 

$295,461,000 in sales of dairy 
products or 86.4 percent of the 
state total (January 1, 1987, 
Missouri Farm Facts) 

$297,854,000 in sales of hogs or 
50.1 percent of the state total 
(January 1, 1987, Missouri Farm 
Facts). 

While---:ui"e area contains much of the 
Ozarks it a 1 so includes most of the 
counties bordering the Missouri River 
as it bisects the state. 

Our random sample was drawn from a 
list of farmers who had reported 
having one or more head of livestock 
(beef cattle, hogs or dairy cattle) 
in 1986. In early 1987, a question
naire was rna il ed to 2293 peop 1 e. We 
received back 857 usable schedules 
plus 42 that were unusable and 52 
others that reported no marketing of 
livestock in 1986. The response rate 
of 41 percent is relatively good. Of 
course, not all the usable schedules 
had comp 1 ete answers to every ques
tion. Because this list included all 
producers of 1 ivestock, the results 
include many small and part-time 
operations. While we attempted to 
get a full cross-section of livestock 
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producers, the larger, specialized 
producers of cattle and hogs are 
probably under-represented. 

The average producer operated 291 
acres -- slightly larger than the 
1982 census average for the state. 
Fa.rms in the northern tier of crop 
districts averaged 310 acres operated 
while farms in the two southern dis
tricts averaged only 255 acres. Dis
tribution of farm size was reasonably 
similar to the 1982 census figures 
for Missouri, although the survey had 
fewer small farms (Table 1). The 
survey had less full renters and more 
part-owners than the 1982 Census 
figures for Missouri (Table 1). 

The age range of operators was large, 
-- from less than 20 to more than 80 
years. The age distribution was 
definitely older than in the 1982 
census for Missouri. The average age 
of the respondent was 57 compared to 
51 in the 1982 Census. A breakdown 
by ages shows relatively fewer young 
(<35) farmers and relatively more 
older ones (>54). See Table 2. 
While there may have been an increase 
in the average age since the last 
census, the large differences suggest 
that the o 1 der farmers are probably 
over-represented in this survey. The 
amount of off-farm work was sma 11 er 
in the survey than in the census 
which is consistent with the larger 
proportion of the older and more 
often retired group in the survey 
(Tab 1 e 2). Note that about three
fourths of the surveyed operators 
under 55 did work off-farm (and about 
two-thirds of those worked full-time) 
whi 1 e only about two-fifths of the 
older operators worked off-farm. The 
proportions of farmers working off 
farms were similar by crop districts. 

Only 23 percent of the farmers indi
cated they produced some feed grains 
in 1986. This rather small propor
tion reflects the fact that much of 
the region lacks land resources well
adapted to feed grains and also the 
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TABLE 1 COMPARISON OF SURVEY FARMERS TO CENSUS RESULTS 

Distribution of Farms by Distribution of Farms by 
Tenure of 0Eeration Acreage of Farm 

Acres 
Survey 1 82 Census* Operated Survey 1 82 Census 

Full Owners 66.5% 66.5% 1-49 12.3% 21.1% 

Part Owners 31.0 24.2 50-99 12.6 16.3 

Full Tenants 2.5 9.3 100-499 60.3 48.5 

100.0 100.0 500 & more 14.7 14.1 

100.0 100.0 

*Census figures are statewide. 
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TABLE 2 FURTHER COMPARISON OF SURVEY OPERATIONS TO CENSUS DATA 

Distribution of Farm b~ Age of Oeerator 

Age Survey •a2 Census (MO) 

Less than 35 4.9% 15.9% 

35-54 34.1 41.0 

More than 54 61.0 43.1 

100.0 100.0 

Distribution of Farms 
Amount of Off-Farm Work of Oeerator 

Surve~ 

Operator•s Amount Under 35 Farmers Age Farmers Age 
of Off-Farm Work Years Old 35-54 54 or more All •a2 Census (MO) 

Part-time 38% 19% 20% 20% 20% 

Full-time 35 36 21 34 40 

None 27 25 59 46 40 

100 100 100 100 100 



considerable proportion of small 
units and units operated by retired 
people. While 31% of the operations 
in the northern tier of crop dis
tricts produced feed grains, only 6% 
did so in the two southern districts. 

Operators were asked to indicate the 
degree of importance that they at
tached to each of a 1 i st of goa 1 s 
(Table 3). To "enjoy rural living" 
was clearly the most important goal. 
The related goal of raising a family 
in the country was second in impor
tance but of course declined for the 
oldest group who were already mainly 
past that stage. Leaving a success
ful farm to one's chi 1 dren was the 
least important and presumably re
flected the reality that many of 
these farms were too small to be 
regarded as "successful." The impor
tance of the "economic goals" gener
ally rose with size of farm while the 
importance of the enjoyment goals did 
not (Table 3). Operators who had 
full- time jobs off the farm gave 
more importance to raising a family 
in the country and to increasing 
financial worth than did other opera
tors. Farming is clearly valued 
highly as a way of 1 i fe for many of 
these livestock producers. This 
"laid-back" attitude may relate to 
their particular marketing activities 
and their generally low level of dis
satisfaction with the livestock mar
keting situation. The large special
ized livestock producers may have 
different goa 1 s, attitudes and 
marketing practices. 

In 1986, far more of the survey group 
marketed beef cattle (92 percent) 
than marketed hogs ( 14 percent) or 
milked cows (7 percent). Beef cattle 
fit well with the relative lack of 
labor (three-fourths of the under 55 
age-groups employed off-farm) and the 
presence of permanent pastureland on 
most of these farms. A high degree 
of livestock specialization was 
found: 80% of the producers marketed 
only beef cattle, 5% marketed only 
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dairy cattle, 2% marketed only hogs 
while only 13% marketed a combination 
of those species. 

Beef Cattle Marketing 

Feeder calves and cattle were the 
type of beef cattle most frequently 
marketed (Table 4). The average num
ber of head marketed per operation 
marketing a particular type were as 
follows: backgrounded cattle 43, · 
other feeders 24, culls 6, breeding 
stock 15, cattle fed on home farms 40 
and cattle custom fed 368. Those 
producing calves fed out about 21 
percent, backgrounded 29 percent 
before sale, and sold the other 50 
percent as feeder calves or cattle. 
The 21 percent estimate for fed cat
tle (including 12 percent fed at home 
and 9 percent custom fed) is surpris
ingly large and may include a few 
cattle that were merely backgrounded. 
The 1982 census for Missouri indicat
ed only 15 percent of cattle and calf 
sales were grain fed. Not surpris
ingly, there was proportionately much 
more feed ·i ng among those farmers 
raising feedgra ins than among those 
who did not. There was also propor
tionately more feeding by younger 
farmers. About 95% of the fed cattle 
were marketed by producers in the 
northern tier of crop districts. 

While the number of cattle marketed 
by farm is typically small, the larg
er marketers of 100-plus head did 
account for 41 percent of a 11 back
grounded cattle and 73 percent of the 
fed cattle (Table 5). 

The average number of feeder cattle 
(both backgrounded and others) mar
keted per farm was highly related to 
size of farm. The average number of 
feeder cattle marketed in 1986 by 
acres operated were: 

Acres O~erated 
1-4 

50-99 
100-499 
500+ 

Number Head 
8.1 

14.9 
36.3 
93.4 
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TABLE 3 IMPORTANCE OF SPECIFIC GOALS FOR FARMING TO SURVEYED FARMERS 

Distribution of 
11 Very_ Im~ortant 11 Ratings* 

Goals All Age <35 Age 35-54 Age >54 

Increase Family Income 42% 55% 53% 35% 

Raise a Family in the Country 45 58 62 32 

Increase Financial Net Worth 36 45 48 29 

Enjoy Rural Living 84 68 84 85 

Leave a Successful Farm to Children 33 32 28 36 

Distribution of 
11 Very_ Imeortant 11 Ratings* 

Amount 
of Operators 
Off Farm Work 

Size of Farm 
Full Part 

Goals <50 acres 59-99 100-499 >499 Time Time None 

Increase Family Income 39% 29% 44% 46% 40% 52% 40% 

Raise a Family in the 
Country 42 43 46 44 56 48 36 

Increase Financial Net 
Worth 30 21 38 49 42 36 33 

Enjoy Rural Living 87 90 84 76 84 83 85 

Leave a Successful Farm 
to Children 17 18 36 51 27 35 36 

*Farmers could rate each goal as Very Important, Somewhat Important or Not 
Important. Some farmers ignored some goals. The percentages are computed as 
the ratio of Very Important ratings to the highest number of ratings given any 
goal. 



TABLE 4 TYPES OF BEEF CATTLE MARKETED IN 1986 

Backgrounded Feeder Cattle 

Other Feeder Cattle and 
Calves 

Cull Breeding Stock 

Animals Sold for Breeding 

Fed Cattle 

Proportion of Operations 
Marketing this 

Type of Cattle in 1986 

24% 

70 

54 

25 

12 

100 

9 

Proportion of Total 
Number Marketed 

24% 

41 

8 

9 

17 

100 
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TABLE 5 SIZE DISTRIBUTION OF BEEF CATTLE MARKETINGS in 1986 

T e 

Number Marketed by Backgrounded Other Feeder 
Producer in 1986 Feeder Cattle Cattle & Calves Fed Cattle 

1-19 9% 21% 6% 

20-49 27 41 8 

50-99 23 27 13 

100+ 41 11 73* 

100 100 100 

Note: Percentages are of total number in group marketed. 

*A majority of these were fed and marketed outside the state. 



Local auctions were the dominant mar
ket channe 1 for producer se 11 i ng of 
feeder cattle (both backgrounded and 
others) and cull cattle (Table 6). 
Direct sales to feedlots included 
one-fifth of back~rounded cattle. 
Terminal markets still led for fed 
cattle marketed in Missouri. 

Direct Sales to Feedlots 

For backgrounded or other feeder 
cattle sold direct to a feedlot it 
was sometimes possible to learn the 
state location of the buyer. The 
volume of sales was distributed as 
follows: Missouri 32 percent, 
Nebraska 40 percent, Illinois 13 
percent, Kansas 9 percent, Iowa 4 
percent, and Colorado 2 percent. 
(Caution: only 23 sales were report
ed by state so these results are sub
ject to a large possible sampling 
error.) 

Perceived advantages of selling 
direct to a feedlot included (as 
percentage of responses): 

Advantage 

Less Expense, 
No Commissions 

Settle Price 
before Shipping 

Good Heights, 
Consistent Weights 

Better Net Price 
Less Trouble, No Need 

to Transport Cattle 
Sell through NFO 
Cattle Not Sorted 

as Auctions Do 

Percentage 
of Mentions 

36% 

23 

14 
9 

9 
5 

4 
100 

There was some continuity in selling 
direct because 65 percent of the 
sellers reported selling to the same 
feedlot previously. Contract sales 
ahead of delivery (by a month or 
more) were not the pattern in 1986 -
only one seller reported such a 
contract. Sources of price informa-
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tion used by producers in negotiating 
direct sales to feedlots (in percent
ages of mentions) were: auction 
prices, 62 percent; local market 
prices, 21 percent; sell through NFO 
negotiation, 3 percent; market news, 
7 percent; and cattle futures prices, 
7 percent. Principal advantages of 
selling direct were perceived as the 
lower expense (no commissions) in by
passing an auction or other inter
mediary and settlement of price 
before shipment off the farm (in 
contrast to an organized market). 

Auction SeLLing 

Some 59 percent of a 11 feeder and 
slaughter cattle were sold by produc
ers through auctions. Nearly one
fifth of the auctioned feeder cattle 
were shipped 50 miles or more to that 
auction. The percentages by miles 
were: 

A* B* C* 

0-9 17% 12% 
10-19 24 19 
20-29 21 24 
30-39 16 16 
40-49 8 10 

>49 14 19 
100 100 

*A = Miles to Auction 
B = Percentage of Producers 
C = Percentage of Feeder Cattle and 

Backgrounded Cattle 

The percentages of ca 1 ves going 
through auctions versus other outlets 
were much the same in the various 
crop districts. 

Producers who sold through auction 
were asked an open-end question con
cerning the main advantage of selling 
through an auction. Convenience 
ranked first and it ranked much high
er for those shipping 1 ess than 30 
mi 1 es to an auction than for those 
shipping farther (Table 7). Better 
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TABLE 6 MARKET CHANNELS FOR BEEF CATTLE, 1986 

Distribution of Cattle by 
Market Channel and T~ee of Cattle 

Other 
Cattlea Market Channel Backgrounded Feeder Cattle Culls Fed 

Coop Feeder Sales 9 10% 

Local Auction 56 67 72 16 

Terminal Market 13 10 13 48 

Direct to Backgrounders 3 

Direct to Feedlot or 
Order Buyers 21 7 

Direct to Packer 12 36 

Dealers 1 3 3 

100 100 100 100 

aDoes not include custom fed cattle which were mainly fed (and marketed) out
of-state. 
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TABLE 7 PERCEIVED ADVANTAGES OF SELLING BEEF CATTLE AND CALVES THROUGH 
AUCTIONS 

Advantages 

Better Prices (More Buyers) 

Convenient (Nearby) 

Timeliness (Immediate Sale) 

Better Market our Type 
Cattle 

Want a Public Market and 
it is Only One Available 

Mi see 11 aneous 

All 

Percentages of Producers Re~liing 

Those Shipping Those Shipping 
Res~ondents <30 Miles >29 Miles 

30% 23% 43% 

47 59 26 

8 6 11 

6 5 8 

6 4 8 

3 3 4 

100 100 100 



prices was the second ranked reason. 
Those who shipped more than 29 miles 
had a different weighting of reasons 
than those shipping shorter distances 
(Table 7). 

Cooperative Selling 

Nearly 10 percent of the backgrounded 
and other feeder cattle were sold 
through cooperative outlets. These 
cattle went through MFA Livestock's 
feeder cattle auction at Humansville 
and through the various county coop
erative feeder cattle associations 
that have sales once or twice a year. 
Started in 1941 in Unionville, 
Missouri, these cooperative auction 
associations peaked in volume in the 
1960s in Missouri. In 1986, only 15 
sales associations operated in the 
state, but most of them were in the 
south Missouri study area (UMC stu
dent paper written by R. Mahoney, J. 
McClurg, G. Onstott and M. Schaffner, 
1987). 

Perceived advantages of cooperative 
selling included (as percentage of 
responses): 

42% 
15 
12 

Better prices 
Convenience or proximity 
Well-run sale, sorts, health 

checks 
12 Use in-weights not out-weights 
19 Miscellaneous such as honesty 

and local buyers 

Respondents were asked when they 
first so 1 d through this cooperative 
sa 1 e. About 39 percent of the pro
ducers had started in the 1980s, 28 
percent in the 1970s, 21 percent in 
the 1960s and 12 percent earlier. A 
breakdown of sa 1 es by age of farmer 
showed more relative use of coopera
tive outlets (and a corresponding 
1 esser use of auctions) by younger 
farmers than by older ones. This 
usage by new and younger producers 
suggests a growing interest in 
cooperative marketing. 
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Cull Breeding Stock 

Respondents were asked if they 
were satisfied with the market out
lets available for cull breeding 
stock. Recall that 72 percent of 
culls went through auctions, 13 per
cent through terminals, 3 percent 
through dea 1 ers, and 12 percent 
direct to packers. Only 15 percent 
of the respondents expressed 
dissatisfaction. About 85 percent of 
the complaints focused on low prices; 
the rest concerned the distance to a 
good market or cattle being resold 
before they reached slaughter. 

Farmer Purchases of Beef Cattle and 
Calves 

About 37 percent of the respondents 
said they had purchased some cattle 
or calves in 1986. Of the total 
cattle purchased, 23 percent were 
reported to be breeding stock, 46 
percent calves to be backgrounded and 
31 percent feeder cattle to be fed 
out. Only 1 percent of the purchases 
had been from out of state but the 
cattle purchased there were 17 
percent of total reported purchases. 

Marketing of Dairy Cattle 

Only 59 producers indicated that they 
had marketed any dairy cattle in 
1986. Because of the small numbers, 
the results need to be treated with 
caution. These 59 included 44 Grade 
A herds, 13 Grade C and two farmers 
who milked for home consumption only. 
Producers were asked for the number 
of cows mi 1 ked on January 1, 1987. 
Seven of the producers had so 1 d out 
their herds under the federal buyout 
program. A majority (68 percent) of 
the cows mi 1 ked on January 1, 1987 
were in herds of 50 head or greater 
(note that "herd size" here includes 
only cows milked on a given date and 
not pregnant heifers nor dry cows). 

Auction markets were generally the 
principal market outlet for dairy 



cattle (Table 8). There were 
exceptions. Those selling their 
herds in the buyout program did send 
larger percentages to terminal 
markets and direct to packers than 
through auction. Breeding stock were 
a little more likely to be sold 
direct to other producers than 
through auctions. 

Producers were asked if they 
were satisfied with their market for 
cull cows -- and for baby calves. 
For each question 75 percent answered 
yes. The complaints generally 
concerned low prices or lack of 
competition. 

Hog and Pig Marketing 

The 121 producers who reported 
marketing hogs classified themselves 
as follows: 

47% farrow-to-finish 
31 feeder pig producers 
22 pig finishers. 

The group that marketed slaughter 
hogs marketed an average of 290 in 
1986. Those producers marketing 
feeder pigs marketed an average of 
199. 

There was some contract hog 
production. Five percent of the 
producers indicated they did not own 
the slaughter hogs (12 percent of the 
hogs) or the feeder pigs ( 3 percent 
of the pigs) marketed from their 
operations in 1986. Those who were 
producing contract hogs planned a 
substantial increase in their '87 
marketings. Three of those six 
producers had built, modified or 
purchased facilities in order to get 
a contract to produce hogs while the 
other three had not. 

Feeder Pig Sales 

One-half the feeder pigs were market
ed through regular auctions and 
another 29 percent were marketed co-
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operatively through 
Auction: 

MFA Tel-0-

29% MFA Tel-0-Auction 
50 Other auctions 
16 Sold direct to finisher 
3 Sold to dealers 
2 Delivered to contractors 

100 

Slaughter Hog Marketing 

About one-third of slaughter hogs 
were marketed to packer-buying 
stations and another one-third to 
other buying points (of MFA Livestock 
Cooperative or dealers). The 
percentages of hogs by types of 
outlets were: 

33% 
33 

15 
12 
7 

100 

Packer-Buying Stations 
Cooperative and Independ-

ent Buying Points 
Auctions 
Terminals 
Direct to Packer Dock 

Shipment direct to the packer's dock 
was surprisingly small at 7 percent. 
The low percentage of direct ship
ments presumably reflects the fact 
that there is only one 1 arge packer 
located in the area (near the north
ern boundary) and the small size (290 
head average marketings) of most of 
the respondents. These figures are 
considerably higher for auctions than 
the most recent Packers and Stock
yards data for packers i~ the state. 
However this area is mostly low den
sity hog production; buying stations 
and points are scattered more widely 
than in the northern part of the 
state. 

The respondents indicated that 4 
percent of the hogs were contracted 
with a packer or market agency 30 
days or more before delivery. While 
the question was aimed at marketing 
(pre-delivery sale) contracts, it is 
poss i b 1 e that a few production con
tracts may have been reported errone-
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TABLE 8 DAIRY CATTLE MARKETING CHANNELS 

Herd 
Buy-Out Yearling Breeding 
Program Cull Cows Baby Calves Calves Stock 

-------------------Percent by Outlet------------------

Auction 24 44 40 72 36 

Terminal 46 30 1 25 

Direct to Packer 30 24 

Direct to Calf Feeder 45 

Direct to Other Dairy 7 55 

Dealer 2 7 3 9 

100 100 100 100 100 



ously. Respondents also indicated 
that 2 percent of the slaughter hogs 
were hedged in the futures market. 
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The generally sma 11 er hog producers 
in this survey obviously rely on cash 
markets and bear the full price 
risks. 

1986 LIVESTOCK MARKETING SURVEY 

Part I. BEEF CATTLE MARKETED (IF NO BEEF CATTLE MARKETED, SKIP TO PART II ON DAIRY CATTLE) 

1. In 1986 how many did you sell of the 
following: 

feeder cattle that had been 
backgrounded 
other feeder calves & feeder 
cattle 
cull breeding stock 
bulls, heifers & cows to be used 
as breeding stock 
fed cattle 

fed on farm 
custom fed for you 

(In what state? ------

2. In 1986 how many beef cattle did you sell 
through each outlet named below? (Exclude 
any dairy cattle sold) 

Outlet 

Coop Feeder 
Calf Sale 

Local Auction 

Direct to 
Backgroonders 

Direct to 
Feedlot* 

Type of Beef Cattle Sold 
Back-

grounded 
Calves Cattle Culls 

Home 
Fed 

-no.- -no.- -no.- -no.-

IIIII IIIII 

!Ill! /111/ Ill!/ 

Ill// 11//1 

Direct to Packer ///// /Ill! 

Dealer (not 
order buyer) 

Terminal Market 

*Including order buyers for cattle feeders. 

3. Cattle sold direct to a feedlot: (If 
none, sk1p to question 4) 

A. In what state is the feedlot? 

B. Have you sold cattle before to this 
same feedlot? 

YES NO 

C. Was this sale contracted a month or 
more before delivery? 

YES NO 

D. What kinds of price information do 
you use in negotiating price? (eg. 
local auction prices, future market 
prices, etc.) ---------

E. What is the main advantage in 
selling direct? 

4. Cattle ~ throu~h an auction: (If 
none, sk1p to quest1on ~ 

A. How far away is the auction? 

miles ---
B. What is the main advantage to you of 

selling through an auction? 



s. 

6. 

Cattle sold throuJth a Cooe Feeder Calf 
sa 1 e: ( I f none, s 1 p to quest 1 on 6) 

A. 

B. 

What is the name of this coop sale 
association? 

What is the main advantage to you of 
selling through this coop sale? 

C. In what year did you first 
selling through this coop sale? 

start 

For cull cattle: 

A. Are you satisfied with the market 
outlets available for cull breeding 
stock? 

YES NO 

(1) If no, what is the problem? 

7. Did 

A. 
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you ~ any cattle or calves in 1986? 

YES 
=====NO (If no, skip to Part II) 

If yes, how many were bought? 

Number to use as breeding stock 
-- Number of beef calves to be 

backgrounded 
Number of feeder cattle to be 

fed out 

8. Were any calves or feeder cattle purchased 
from out of state? 

A. 

B. 

YES 
====:NO (If no skip to Part II) 

~' what was the state of origin? 

If yes, how many were purchased? 

Direct 
-- Order buyer 
--Auction 

Other 

PART II. DAIRY CATTLE & CALF MARKETING SCHEDULE (IF NO DAIRY CATTLE MARKETED, SKIP TO PART I I I ON 
HOGS) 

1. Did you sell Grade A or Grade C milk in 
1986? 

A 

c 
2. How many cows were milked 

on January 1, 1987? 

3. Indicate the number sold of milk cows & 
calves in each outlet listed below: 

Outlet A* B* 

-no.- · -no.-
Local 

Auction 
Terminal 
Direct to 

Packer 
Direct to 

Calf 
feeder IIIII 

Direct to 
Another 
Dairyman 

Dealer 

*A = Dairy Buy Out 
B = Cull Cows 
C = Baby Calves 
D = Yearling Calves 

IIIII 

C* D* E* 

-no.- -no.- -no.-

7T1TT 

IIIII IIIII 

IIIII IIIII 

E =Sold to Breed or Be Used as Dairy Replacements 

4. 

s. 

Are you satisfied with the market for cull 
dairy cows? 

YES NO 

(a) If not, what is the problem? __ _ 

Are you satisfied with the market for baby 
calves? 

YES NO 

(a) If not, what is the problem? __ _ 
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Part I I I. HOG & PIG MARKETING (IF NO HOGS OR PIGS SOLD IN 1986 SKIP TO PARl IV) 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

Is your hog operation primarily: 

farrow to finish 

feeder pig production 

finishing feeder pigs 

Slaughter 
Hogs 

Feeder 
~ Other 

How many head 
did you market 
in 1986? 

How many head 
do you plan to 
market in 1987? 

Did you own the hogs/pigs marketed from 
your farm-rn 1986? 

A. 

YES (If yes, skip to question 5) 

NO 

If no, were they owned by 

( ) a local feed dealer 
( ) a large contractor such as Tyson 

or Cargill 
( ) a local hog producer 
( ) other (please specify type) 

To obtain these contract hogs, did you 
build, lease or modify facilities? (check 
all that apply) 

( ) Yes, built 
( ) Yes, purchased neighbor's 

facilities 
( ) Yes, leased facilities 
( ) Yes, modified existing 

facilities 
( ) No change in existing facilities 

A. Is the feed provided by the 
contractor? 

B. 

YES 

NO 

When did you begin contracting with 
this contractor? 

(month & year) 

s. 

6. 

Feeder eigs sold: (if no feeder pigs 
sold, sklp to question 6) 

A. 

B. 

c. 

What percent of your 1986 feeder pig 
sales went through each of these 
outlets? 

% sold direct to finisher 
-% sold through MFA Teleauction 
-% sold through other auctions 

% sold to feeder pig dealers or 
order buyers 

% delivered to contractor leasing 
- sows to you 

%delivered to feeder-owners of 
- sow corporation 

%other (specify): 
'fOti% 

If feeder pigs sold direct, do you 
have regular customers for your pigs? 

YES 
NO 

If feeder pigs sold direct, in what 
states are the buyers? 

D. If feeder pigs sold direct, how is 
the price arrived at? 

( ) Negotiation 
( ) You set price 
( ) Buyer sets price 
( ) Standing agreement that re 1 ates 

price by formula to current 
slaughter prices 

( ) Standing agreement that relates 
price by formula to current FP 
price 

( ) Other (please specify): __ _ 

Slaughter ho~s sold: (If no slaughter 
hogs sold, skip to Part IV) 

A. What percent of your 1986 s 1 aughter 
hogs went to market through the 
following outlets: 

%Direct to packing plant (Where? - ) 
% To packer buying station 

-% To other buying point (Heinold, 
- MFA, etc.) 

% To terminal market 
-% To auction 
-% To other (specify) -----
"f""''T% 



B. How many slaughter hogs in 1986 were: 

Contracted at a fixed price with 
a packer or market agency 30 
days or more before delivery 
Covered by purchasing hog "put 
options" from a commodity 
broker? 
Hedged in hog futures market 
through a commodity broker? 

( } Check if you are unable to 
answer the above question 
because hogs were marketed by a 
contractor. 

PART IV 

1 • 

2. 

Was there anytime in the last 5 years that 
you marketed a species of livestock that 
you did not market in 1986? (Check one or 
more} 

Yes, beef cattle 
----- Yes, hogs/pigs 
-----Yes, dairy stock 
--No 

In the next 3 years how do you plan to 
change the size of your operation as far 
as: (Check one in each column} 

Beef 
Cattle Dairy Hogs & Pigs 

Expand the size 

Stay the same 

Reduce size 

Doesn't apply 

3. Total acres in this operation during 1986 
(Include all cropland, pasture and idle 
1 and) 

a. 
b. 
c. 
d. 

Owned 
Rented from others 
Rented to others 
Total land operated 
(a + b - c} 

Acres 
------ Acres ------ Acres 

Acres 

4. What is the age of the farm operator? 

20 

5. Did the farm operator work off the farm 
either part or full time in 1986? 

Part-time 
Full time 
None 

6. During 1986, did you raise any feedgrain? 

YES NO 

7. Listed below are some goals that you may 
or may not consider important in your 
particular farming operation. Please 
answer very important, somewhat important 
or not important for each possible goal. 

Very Somewhat Not 

Increase family 
income 

Important Important Important 

Raise a family 
in the country 

Increase financial 
net worth 

Enjoy rural 
living 

Leave a successful 
farm to 
children 
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